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I want the West Valley Animal Shelter to remain a full municipal
shelter, just as it was prior to its closing in April 2020. Prop F was
a bond measure passed to in 2000 to build, expand, and renovate
the city’s animal shelters. The San Fernando Valley was supposed
to have 3 shelters but one was already given to a rescue. If West
Valley is also given away, that would leave only one shelter to
serve over 1.5 million people and 260 square miles in the SFV
and that is not acceptable. thank you Benjamin Hollick
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Comments for Public Posting: 1 demand that the West Valley Animal Shelter be reopened as it
was prior to its closing in April 2020!!!! The situation you have
put the animals in is horrific and unacceptable!!! You all should
be ashamed of yourselves!!! There is not enough space for these
poor animals as it is even with two shelters let alone one.



